eLearning & Content Advisory Council
Minutes

January 24, 2006
Council Members Attending: Cindy Gallatin, Karen Kaplan, Karen Birch, Bill Sullivan, Clint Kennedy, Jan Huber, and Sue Palisano.
Public Attending: Gretchen Hayden, Debra Hinck 
Karen Kaplan made some brief comments regarding the appointment of the new Commissioner of Education, Mark McQuillan. For the past several years, McQuillan has headed a MA not-for-profit that provides services to low-income, disabled, and at-risk students. Prior to that, he was Deputy Commissioner for the MA DoE. 

Karen then presented an overview of the CET Annual Report. Six recommendations were being made to the Legislature:

1. Distance Learning Initiative for K-12

2. Operational funding for the CEN (Executive Director & staff)

3. Funding of resources for the CEN (content)

4. PD for teachers

5. Refurbished computer program for low-income families, which would include Internet access and training

6. Operational funding for the CET

The discussion then turned to some of the issues surrounding the support of these recommendations, and CEN-related issues in general. The group questioned whether we had someone in the State Government who could or would act as a “champion” for Educational Technology.  Given that there were approximately two weeks remaining before the close date for submitting bills, it was questionable whether funding for these initiatives would be secured. Karen indicated that a number of meetings had been scheduled, most notably with Speaker of the House Jim Amman’s office and Lt. Governor Michael Fedele.
Karen also informed the group of the hiring of the new CEN Content Specialist, Sarah Edson, who will be starting shortly. According to her job description, Sarah works for DOIT and is charged with “assembling content” for both higher ed and K-12. Sarah was previously with the UCONN Health Center, and Karen commented that her skills and background will be a great asset for the CEN
The information regarding this position led to a general discussion regarding the policy on content; specifically, the role that the Advisory Council can and should play in determining appropriate and useful content.  The group decided that at this point it would be extremely worthwhile to revisit and revise the COAST document, and that this would be a first step in developing policy.  To that end, the group has asked that this be an agenda item for the next meeting.
Prior to addressing the action item of reviewing and accepting the language in the minutes from the previous meeting, we briefly discussed the StateNETs initiative. Karen Kaplan indicated that she would be responsible for getting additional information; she would also follow up with Rob, who would be attending the annual meeting in Tempe, AZ on behalf of DOIT.

The remainder of the meeting was dedicated to reviewing and revising the language in the minutes that would be put forward at the January 30th CET meeting.  The group agreed to a final version of the minutes (forwarded previously by Ed); a motion was made by Bill to accept the revised minutes and seconded by Cindy.  The vote was unanimous.  

Next Meeting: February 21, 2007 from 2:00 to 4:00 at the Connecticut Distance Learning Consortium in Newington.  
Respectfully submitted, 
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Susan Palisano
Director of Education Initiatives

CT Center for Advanced Technology, Inc.

